


meaning, in total, the search would take at least 100 hours to complete at £25 per hours; 
amounting to £2,500 and thus exceeding the cost limit.

Under Section 16 (Advice and Assistance) the Department is aware of your dissatisfaction 
at the previous response of this nature and wishes to be as helpful as possible. All records 
before 1989 are stored in paper files which are not easily searchable. All records after 
1989 are stored electronically and are more easily examined. Also, our claims records only 
date back to 2003 when the recording system changed.

Therefore, should you refine your request to a period within the above scope, e.g. all 
individuals attached to Squadron 216 since 1989 who registered a claim after 2003, the 
department may be able to provide some of the information.

It may also be helpful to re-iterate the information provided in the response to the Internal 
review.

The AFCS came into force on 6 April 2005 to pay compensation for injury, illness or
death attributable to Service that occurred on or after that date. It replaced the previous 
compensation arrangements provided by the WPS and the attributable elements of the 
Armed Forces Pensions Scheme.

Defence Statistics publish an annual National Statistic on claims and awards under
the WPS: https://www.gov.uk/qovernment/collections/war-oension-recipients-index. The 
latest update was published on 4 June 2021 (as at 31 March 2021).

Defence Statistics also publish an annual National Statistic on claims and awards
under the AFCS: https://www.00v.uk/government/collections/armed-forces-
compensationscheme-statistics-index. The latest update was published on 24 June 2021 
(as at 31 March 2021).

Statistics on compensation claims brought against the MOD at common law are
also published: https://www.ciov.uk/oovernment/collections/mod-compensation- 
claimsstatistics. The latest update was published 10 December 2020.

You may be interested to know that there have been other responses under the Act
that have provided statistical information about noise-induced hearing loss (NIHL) claims 
awarded under the AFCS. For ease of reference, I attach redacted copies of three 
previous responses, F012019/12287 dated 29 January 2020, F012020/05118 dated 29 
May 2020 and F012021/04458 dated 25 May 2021.

If you have any queries regarding the content of this letter, please contact this office in the 
first instance.

If you wish to complain about the handling of your request, or the content of this response, 
you can request an independent internal review by contacting the Information Rights 
Compliance team, Ground Floor, MOD Main Building, Whitehall, SW1A 2HB (e-mail CIO- 
FOI-IR@mod.gov.uk). Please note that any request for an internal review should be made 
within 40 working days of the date of this response.

If you remain dissatisfied following an internal review, you may raise your complaint 
directly to the Information Commissioner under the provisions of Section 50 of the 
Freedom of Information Act. Please note that the Information Commissioner will not



normally investigate your case until the MOD internal review process has been completed. 
The Information Commissioner can be contacted at: Information Commissioner’s Office, 
Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF. Further details of the role and 
powers of the Information Commissioner can be found on the Commissioner's website at
https://ico.org.uk/.
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